

Approved Minutes MOEC Board Meeting

November 5, 2018 at SEEM Collaborative 10:00 a.m. – 1:45 p.m.

Attendees: Joanne Haley Sullivan, Cathy Lawson, Jackie Clark, Liz McGonagle, Steve Donovan, Theresa Craig, Beth Fitzmaurice, Catherine Cooper, Mike Tempesta, Rick Reino, and Nadie Ekstrom.

The meeting began with the presentation of the Executive Director's Report. No discussion was needed or questions were brought up.

The board unanimously approved the minutes from the September 2018 board meeting.

Mike Tempesta presented the treasurer report for current finances and was unanimously accepted.

Catherine Cooper presented information on the Paid Leave Act that will take effect as of July 1, 2019. The collaboratives need to be aware of the options and implications. Members are suggested to present this information to their collaborative board members.

Regional Representatives gave brief reports of issues and plans in their regions. Central: focused on curriculum and Paid Leave Act discussions. North: looking for Professional Development opportunities. Greater Boston: will be meeting this month. South: held Special Education Planning meeting and discussed the Program Salary Survey. The question arose; do we want to take this to a larger context (MOEC wide)? This will be discussed further. West: no report. Steve Donovan (SE), Cathy Lawson (NE), and Beth Fitzmaurice (Central) gave DESE regional meeting reports. All the meetings were well attended.

After reviewing, discussing, and making minor changes the proposed MOEC Advisory Group Participation Form and Process for Appointing Members to Represent MOEC on Open Seats on Commissions, Committees, or as Consultants on MOEC Projects, the board unanimously approved both items.

The draft *MOEC Protocol for Remote Participation in Meetings* was reviewed and three items were added before the Board unanimously approved the protocol.

The Board continued the discussion on MOEC's Strategic Plan "what would success look like" for each of the Strategic Priorities set. The timeline and person responsible for each task was finalized.

Other matters discussed included items for January's General Membership Meeting, and what are the reporting systems used by collaboratives? Is there one system that could be used by all?

Meeting adjourned at 1:45 p.m.